
MEMO 
To: Carroll County Board of Supervisors 

From: Michael Watson 

Date: 12-8--20 

Subject: School Appropriation 

I request that the Board approve and appropriate $98,400 to Carroll County Public Schools for a 
security grant received by the Virginia Department of Education. 
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SupportServices©doe.virginia.gov  <SupportServices@doe.virginia.gov> 
To: maburnetccpsd.kl2.va.us  
Cc: mgquesen©ccpsd.k12.va.us, tquesenbccpsd.k12.va.us, vijay.ramnaraindoe.virginia.gov, 
hunter.barnesdoe.virginia.gov, ann.belangerdoe.virginia.gov, kerry.miller@doe.virginia.gov  

Fri, Dec 4, 2020 at 5:14 PM 

Dr. Mark Burnette: 
I am pleased to inform you that the Virginia Department of Education has awarded Carroll County Public Schools a total 
of $98,400 from the 2020 School Security Equipment Grant Program authorized by the 2013 General Assembly. The 
grant award number assigned to this award is SEG2O-018. These funds are approved for the purchase and installation of 
the school security equipment requested on the applications for the approved schools shown below: 

Carroll County High 
Carroll County Middle 
Oakland Elementary 

Reimbursements from the grant funds will be made only for qualified and approved items purchased on or after 
December 4, 2020. The equipment must be purchased within six months of the December 4, 2020 date, or by June 4, 
2021. Please note, that in order to support the installation of school security equipment during the summer months and to 
expedite the spend-down of these Notes funds, school divisions and regional programs may include for reimbursement 
approved equipment purchased on or after June 9, 2020.(Reference Superintendents' Memo. #161-20). A local match of 
25 percent of the grant award is required. The local match should also be spent by the June 4, 2021 deadline. Please 
remember that awarded grant funds should only be spent on the specific school for which it was awarded. 

The grant funds will be disbursed on a cost reimbursement basis only. Reimbursement payments will be issued to the 
division within 30 days of the grant reimbursement administrator receiving notification from the Virginia Department of 
Education of approved reimbursements. As this grant is funded with proceeds from Notes issued by the Virginia Public 
School Authority, adherence to program requirements will be strictly enforced. The period of the award is December 4, 
2020, through June 30, and the awarded grant funds must be requested for reimbursement during this period. 

The Request for Reimbursement form may be found at 
http://www.doe.virginia.gov/supporUfacility_construction/security_equipmefltgraflts  .Supporting payment documentation 

(invoices, receipts, etc.) must accompany your request for reimbursement. The completed reimbursement request should 
be sent to 
Office of Support Services, Department of Education, P. 0. Box 2120, Richmond, VA 23218, or can be sent to our office 

through the Dropbox located on the SSWS portal. 

If you have any questions concerning the reimbursement process, please contact the Office of Support Services at 
supportservices@doe.virginia.gov , or call (804) 225-2035, or (804) 225-2037. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. James F. Lane 
Superintendent of Public Instruction. 
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